Fort Bend 4-H Adult Leaders, Parent and Friends
Minutes of Meeting
July 15, 2020



The zoom meeting was called to order by Michael Cooper at 7:00 pm.  
A Quorum was made  Big Creek – 2, Wild West – 2, Journey – 2, Horse Club – 2, Missoouri City Club – 2, Shooting Club – 2, Vet Science – 1, Pork Producers -2, Needville 4H - 2
Financial Reports-
Treasurer Jill Davis 
· went over expenses and balances of accounts
No other concerns were discussed.
Extension Report –
Angela Bosier reported on 
· Major Show validations exhibitors
· State Fair was cancelled
· District Horse Show winners Nicole Brien and Taylor Hirsch
· Fort Bend Virtual Fishing winners Ethan Bryan and Owen Kaminski
· Stem Updates
· County Council Ice Cream Social on Thursday, July 16, 2020
New Business –
Virtual Awards Banquet was reported by Angela Bosier due to the current situation with Fort Bend County and Covid. We cannot have any gatherings of over ten or more indoors.  Members of Parent Leaders still want to have a Banquet for our County. Michael Cooper suggested Parent Leaders have planned to have a Banquet a the Needville KC Hall with social distancing and masks for all attendees.  He has approval with Needville Mayor to have an event. It would take no longer than 45 minutes.  Angela reported we would not be able to do this because it is going against what Fort Bend County has set in place.  Michael said we could do paperwork and turn in to get approval (a Preparedness Form).  
The awards link to sign in to for parents to add awards for the members had a glitch, so a new email was sent out to all members that were eligible for awards.  The new deadline will be Friday, July 17, 2020.

Parent Leaders voted on the Hall of Fame award and Teen Leaders.
Fort Bend County Fair updates. 
· Recruitment for Fort Bend County Fair, we will wait until it gets closer to Fair.
· Buckle Donation was approved for Fort Bend County Fair.  Patricia Kaminski made a motion, and Jill Davis Seconded the motion 
Officer elections for Vice Chairman, Treasurer, and Secretary.
Vice-Chairman and Treasurer are up for reelection and Secretary Is vacant for a one-year term
Sharon Lindemann is resigning from the Secretary position.
Nominated – Vice-Chairman - Jill Davis, Treasurer -Patricia Kaminski  Secretary –Debra Holt.
Michael asked if there were any more nominations, and none were given.  Jill Davis, Patricia Kaminski, and Debra Holt will be our new officers for 2020-2021.
Other Topics –
A motion was made by Carol Bishop to disperse the money in the Parent Leaders accounts due to the current situation of COVID.  We are losing 4h Clubs due to a lack of fundraising.  This money would benefit the clubs.  Angela reported the bank account was not the property of Parent Leaders. It is Agri-Life’s account. Parent Leaders manage the money in it.  Michael went over By-laws with the club.  The conversation went back in forth about rules.  Dayna Drake seconded the motion to disperse the money.  Motion carries. 


Sharon Lindemann
Secretary
